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The State Legislature adjourned this weekend.  Toward the end of session, the Legislature took action on a number of measures related to transportation in general and the MTA in particular.

AB 1171 (Dutra)  Bay Area Bridges Funding
Legislators reached agreement on this measure over the course of Thursday and Friday of last week.  AB 1171 minimizes the impact to state funds by allocating $642 million of the state’s share of Highway Bridge Replacement and Repair funds.  While increasing the amount beyond that originally requested by Caltrans, the bill overall limits the impact of the state’s contribution toward this project.  

SB 919 (Polanco)  Advertising on MTA Properties

SB 919, Senator Polanco’s measure related to advertising on MTA properties was approved by the Legislature and will soon be sent to the Governor for consideration.

The MTA had adopted a neutral if amended position on the version of the bill which was approved by the Legislature.

AB 631 (Oropeza) Five Year Needs Assessment

Assemblywoman Oropeza’s measure, AB 631 which would require Caltrans to prepare a statewide transportation needs assessment was approved by the Legislature.  The MTA Board adopted a support if amended position on the bill.  These amendments were included in the version of AB 631 as approved by the Legislature.

SB 71 (Burton) Worker’s Compensation

SB 71 was recently sent to the Governor for consideration.  In response to concerns raised by the Administration, the Legislature adopted a companion measure AB 1176.  This measure would implement a lower benefit payment increase but does not provide the type of administrative reforms requested by the Administration.  AB 1176 would only take effect if SB 71 is signed by the Governor.

AB 425/Port Access Improvement Program

No action was taken on AB 425 (Oropeza) which was previously identified as the measure which could be used to implement the Port Access Improvement Program.  

AB 984 (Papan) Lease-Leaseback Transactions

AB 984 which authorizes the use of lease-leaseback for transit agencies was approved by the legislature.  The bill was amended to address concerns of certain state agencies.  The MTA Board has a support position on this measure.

The Governor has until October 14, 2001, to sign into law or veto measures forwarded to him.  Staff will keep you apprised of signings and vetoes as warranted.
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